CACEO PROVISIONAL COMMITTEE

Sacramento Hilton Garden Inn
August 7, 2008
1 p.m. to 3 p.m.
Minutes
Attendees:

Lindsey McWilliams

Solano

Diane Jones


Sacramento

Betty Canady


Sacramento

Heather Ditty


Sacramento

Eren Mendez


Contra Costa

Gwen Saxon


Contra Costa

Stephen Weir


Contra Costa

Dorothy Scates

Los Angeles

Katherine Reedy

Orange

1. July 8, 2008 Minutes

There were no changes to the July 8, 2008, minutes.

2. Review Count –– No Count Guidelines/Scenarios with Secretary of State input
Secretary of State Counsel Cy Rickards has drafted an analysis of the Committee’s scenarios and guidelines but it has not made its way through SoS review and was not available for Committee review.  At the Friday Leg Committee meeting, SoS Elections Chief Cathy Mitchell said she had Rickards’ analysis but had not had the opportunity to read it.  

Also at the Friday meeting, Jesse Durazo requested that we not use “Guidelines” to refer to our scenarios and Guidelines.  His rationale is that while we understand the term guidelines to mean voluntary or suggestions, other people interpret guidelines to mean an expected course of action or decision-making.  At least three counties have had court cases where SoS and/or CACEO guidelines were integral issues at trial.  Tim McNamara suggested using disclaimer language from other CACEO documents  Jesse suggested using “best practices” rather than “guidelines.”  My current thought (after the meeting) is to call the documents “Count – No Count Scenarios” and “Count – No Count Discussion”; we’ll vote on this at the LA meeting in September.
Whatever we call them, our scenarios and supporting discussion will be presented at the next meeting, September 4, 2008, in Los Angeles and distributed to counties by September 15, 2008.
3. Draft Table of Contents
The Committee agreed that it was time to distribute the materials Lindsey has put together for the manual.  Some of the files are quite large and do not compress (Zip) very well.  Lindsey is working with Gail Pellerin to put them on the CACEO website.
4. Where do you count the ballot?
a. In the precinct where it was cast?

b. In the precinct where it should have been cast?

This discussion left the decision up to the county to determine where to count the ballot.  Generally, if the ballot is counted in the precinct where it was cast, there are fewer ballots duplicated and it is easier to reconcile ballots issued with voters’ signatures for the originating precinct.  If the ballot is counted in the precinct where it should have been cast had the voter gone to the correct precinct for his/her residence address, there will be a better correlation of vote history for a given precinct once address changes, if necessary, are applied; more ballots are duplicated.
5. Flowcharts

The Committee decided that there should be generic flowcharts in the manual along with specific flowcharts submitted by counties.  Diane Jones, Heather Ditty, Cathy Cooper (not present), and Lindsey volunteered to workup flowcharts for the Scenarios and have them ready by mid-September.  Diane also noted that Sacramento invested in a seminar on “How to Write Procedures and Policies” and volunteered to make available information related to flowcharts.
6. November deliverables
The major deliverable will be Count – No Count Scenarios and Discussion (or whatever they will be called).  We will also have flowcharts to accompany the Scenarios.
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